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Commonwealth of Virginia 
Virginia Department of Education 
Superintendent’s Memo #277-22 
 

DATE: December 9, 2022 

TO: Division Superintendents  

FROM: Jillian Balow, Superintendent of Public Instruction 

SUBJECT: 2023 Program Monitoring for Federal Pandemic Relief Programs 

 

The purpose of this memo is to share with school divisions information about program 

monitoring for federal pandemic relief programs. The grants/programs included are:  

● Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief (ESSER) I, II, and III formula 

grants; 

● ESSER I, II, and III state set-aside grants;  

● Governor’s Emergency Education Relief (GEER) I and II state set-aside grants; and 

● Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery Fund (CSLFRF) HVAC grants. 

School divisions that will be monitored during the 2023 calendar year are listed in 

Attachment A. Monitoring will be conducted virtually.  

In preparation for monitoring, the Office of Federal Pandemic Relief Programs will host a 

webinar for school division staff on Wednesday, January 11, 2023. Information on the 

webinar will be provided to school division federal pandemic relief programs coordinators in a 

separate communication. Monitoring documents will be made available on the Federal 

Pandemic Relief Programs website prior to the scheduled webinar. 

https://www.doe.virginia.gov/programs-services/federal-programs/federal-pandemic-relief-programs
https://www.doe.virginia.gov/programs-services/federal-programs/federal-pandemic-relief-programs
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For more information 

Questions about monitoring for the included federal pandemic relief programs should be 

directed to VDOEfederalrelief@doe.virginia.gov. 

JB/LS 

A. Attachment: 2023 Monitoring Schedule for Federal Pandemic Relief Programs (DOCX) 

mailto:VDOEfederalrelief@doe.virginia.gov
https://www.doe.virginia.gov/home/showdocument?id=38224
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